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UL 12 2000
DENR SPECIAL ORDER

NO.2000-_T1O

SUBJECT : CREATION OF A PROJECT STUDY TEAM FOR
THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE ABANDONED
MINING PIT OF ATLAS MINING, INC. INTO A
SANITARY LANDFILL.

In the interest of the service and in order to facilitate the establishment of
a sanitary landfill site to service the areas of Cebu and its immediate vicinity, a
Project Study Team is hereby created to undertake the initial evaluation to
determine the suitability of the abandoned open mining pit of Atlas Mining, Inc. in
Toledo City for development into a sanitary landfill. The following Department of
Environment and Natural Resources personnel shall compose the Project Study

Team:
RED AUGUSTUS MOMONGAN, Region VII - Chairman
MS. VIZMINDA A. OSORIO, OSEC - Member
MR. WILFREDO LEE, Region VII - Member
MR. ABRAHAM LUCERGO, JR., Region VIi - Member
MR. FELITO P. MAGANIS, NRDC - Member

The Project Study Team shall have the authority to invite or consult other
people within or outside of the DENR as resource persons and cause any or all
of its members or other DENR personnel or units to conduct field visits and
investigations and allow any of its members to attend seminars and other
educational trainings related to their work or function.

The members of the Project Study Team shall meet as they deem
necessary and all expenses incurred by the members in the pursuit of their work
related to the project shall be charged against the funds of their respective offices
subject to the usual accounting and auditing regulations.

The Team shall, after a period of three (3) months from the approval of
this Order, submit a final report for the study, which shall contain the technical
and economic feasibility of the project including pricing policies and cost of
development among others.

To facilitate, allow the smooth performance and insure the success of the
work of the Project Study Team, all employees of the DENR are hereby enjoined
to extend their full support and cooperation to the project.

AN IO H. CERILLES
Secretary

Let’s Go Green!






